ROBSON RANCH WOMEN'S CLUB LUNCHEON

April 3, 2023

The general membership luncheon meeting of the RRWC was held on April 3, 2023.

Business Meeting:

Nancy Garre Caldwell, President, called the meeting to order at 12:10, following lunch, and welcomed all attendees.

Nancy read a quote for the meeting by William Cullen Bryant:

There is no glory in star or blossom till looked upon by a loving eye.

There is no fragrance in April breezes till breathed with joy as they wander by.

Nancy advised, "Start the day with a smile on your face and a positive mind," and "The world has so many beautiful things waiting for you to discover."

Nancy had new members and first-time attendees stand and be recognized. To save time for the fashion show, these new members will introduce themselves next month.

Shirley Monge and Lisa Olson celebrated April birthdays. The winner of the birthday drawing for a free lunch was Alice Servier. Shirley reminded everyone to please fill out the pink sheets on the table or call her to send a get well, sympathy and congratulations cards to anyone in RR.

As of this meeting, Nancy reported that we have 454 members; we're only a few away from meeting our goal to support our activities for this year.

Nancy updated membership on our progress: Financially we have a \$2460 carry over from last year, we have \$8980.00 in operating funds (dues) with \$1751.92 is operating expenses YTD. Remaining Operating Funds are \$7228.08

Nancy thanked all of the volunteers who served as table decorators, greeters, and check-in volunteers for a great job.

Pam Franks thanked her committee and all of the volunteers who helped at the Home and Garden Show on 4/1. She announced that \$15,853 funds were raised.

Donna Gardner announced that Friends of the Family was our charity at today's luncheon. She introduced Brittany Jackson, the Community Resource Coordinator. We raised \$635.00 at the luncheon to support their program.

Nancy talked about the WC overnight trip to Natchitoches on May 16-18th and spoke about how much fun it will be and said there were only a few seats available. She also asked everyone to save the date for the Spring Fling on Wednesday April 19th in the Grill Lounge. She also reminded everyone that Holiday Market will be held on October 14. Nancy informed members that we will decorate our own tables for the Mother's Day luncheon with photographs of our mothers or significant women in our lives along with other decorations and embelishments.

Nancy introduced Gayle Lee who announced that our May Mother's Day Program will be Grant Wright, crooner. Gayle then introduced Dana Young, owner of Le Fashion Coach, who narrated the fashion show of spring and summer trends. Gayle completed the fashion show by introducing the member models while they modeled their third outfits.

Nancy adjourned the meeting at 1:35 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Donna M. DeBoever Secretary, RRWC